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10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary 2 September

I enclose a copy of the most recent
letter from Mr. G. J. Parker, Chairman of

Larne Harbour Limited, for information.

Mark Addison

Neil Ward, Esqg.,
Northern Ireland Office.




The Felixstowe Dock & Railway Company,
European House, The Dock,
Felixstowe, Suffolk IP11 8TB.

(Statutory Company — Incorporated in 1875)

Telephone: Felixstowe 604500
Telegrams: Dock, Felixstowe.
Telex: 98277 or 98535 (operations)

(A member of the European Ferries Group of Companies)

| Our Ref. GJP/SJS
Port of Felixstowe Your Ref.

Date. 20 August 1985

Mr M Addison
10 Downing Street
London SW1

Dear Mr Addison,

I thank you for your letter of %Z/August.

I fully understand the difficulties and we will try to be patient for a
little longer before we have to make a decision to invite somebody else

to perform the ceremony. Clearly we would very much like the Prime
Minister to open the terminal, but we understand the difficulties.

Perhaps I may write to you in a few weeks' time to see whether the situation
has changed.

Kind regardg

G A Pagk/;
Chairman/Managing Director

Directors: G.J. Parker, C.B.E., F.C.I.T,,Chairman/Managing Director - G. Blackhall, M.B.E,,Deputy Managing Director - W.J. Ayers, M.R.I.N.A., A.| .Mar.E.
J.J. Briggs - R.C.W. Hadley, F.C.A. - A.R.G. MacLeod - G, O'Donnell - J.G. Parker, B.A, - P.D. Peters - K. Siddle, B.Sc.(Econ).,F.C.A.
Company Secretary: T.L.Savage, F.C.|.S.




13 August 1985

You will remember yvou offered us advice
on the original letter from Mr. Parker ofi 27
March. As you will see, Larne Harbour Ltd
chose to read more commitment into my reply
of 30 April than it contained and they are
now pressing us to firm up on dates.

I enclose a copy of my reply to their latest
letter in which I have explained that we are
at this stage unable 'to give any further commitment,
or any better idea of dates than was contained
in my first reply.

(MARK ADDISON)

Neil Ward, Esq.,
Northern Ireland Office.




13 August 1985

Thank you for your letter of 5 August.

I can appreciate your concern, but I am
afraid that I cannot at this stage add anything
to my letter of 30 April. I do hope you will
understand why it is not possible for me to
give you a more definite response.

The Prime Minister would, I know, fully
understand if you decided in the circumstances
to approach someone else to perform the opening
ceremony of your new passenger terminal. As
I indicated in my earlier letter, she would
be happy to commend it to the Secretary of
State for Northern Ireland.

I am sorry I cannot be more helpful at this
stage.

(MARK ADDISON)

G. J. Parker, Esq.




Member of the European Ferries Group
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Your Ref. Qur Ref. Larne Harbour
Larne

County Antrim

Northern Ireland BT40 1AS

(Registered office)

Telephone: Larne 79221

Telex No. 747814

Registered in Northern Ireland — No. R472

Please reply to:-
European House,
The Dock,
Felixstowe,
Suffolk IP11 8TB.

5th August, 1985.
Mr. M. Addison,

10 Downing Street,
LONDON SW1.

PRIVATE & CONFIDENTTAL

Dear Mr. Addison,

I refer to my letter of the 2nd May, 1985, and am
wondering whether there is any possibility of you giving
us some indication of dates for the Autumn of this year,
when the Prime Minister will be able to officiate in our
new passenger terminal in Larne.

Yours sincerely,

G.J. Parker.
f / Chairman.

Directors:

G. J. Parker (Chairman)
K. Siddle

W. J. Ayers

W. W. Heubeck

D. H. Templeton




